
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Hello members, 

 

The annual BBQ and Shoot on May 16th was a great success. There were 159 members including our newest 

member Randy Williams who participated in the festivities. Welcome, Randy! The weather was perfect and 

the seating area on the grass made for a perfect picnic atmosphere. The lunch was a feast of delight, as usual, 

prepared by Mike Garcia. Once again, thank you Mike for your culinary expertise and cheerful personality.  

A very special “Thank You” to Sgt. Harding, his range staff and Christy Koontz (Printing Dept.) for their 

support. Also, Gary Gritzmacher re-instated his membership at the BBQ. Welcome back Gary! 

 

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, June 13th at the Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge.  Mike DeBord from 

the County Retirement Board will be our guest speaker who will update us on the retiree subsidy lawsuit  

before the July and August break. Mike is asking for any documentation members were given when they were 

recruited or when they retired regarding the medical subsidy.  SCREA members will be receiving a letter and 

questionnaire from the law office of Mark E. Merin also addressing these issues. The timeframe for  

responding is short, so if you can provide any information or have any questions please contact Mike DeBord 

at mike@debordgroup.com or call him at 530 642-1234 as soon as possible. You can also contact attorney 

Mark Merin at (916) 443-6911 or Barbra Smith (916) 684-5344 with any information you may have.  

 

The Sheriff’s Academy scheduled to start in June has been pushed back until October. I have no specifics on 

what caused the delay but I’m planning to meet with Academy staff and hopefully will have some updated 

information for you as soon as possible.  

 

I was not able to attend the Folsom Garage Sale this year, but Sherry advised 

me that it was a great success. I want to thank all the members for your  

donations and support in making this annual event a success.  To Sherry, for 

all your hard work in the organization of this event, a heartfelt “Thank you”.  
  

See page 2. 
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3. Richard Husky 

 

5. Doris Dodson,  

 Gary Osborne 

 

6. Rodney Anderson,  

 Steve Johnson 

 

7.  Glen McPherson 

 

8.  Gary Brown 

 

9.  Jamie Mitchell 

 

11.  Lee Ghilarducci 

 

14. Darrell Edwards,  

 Steve Hill 

June Birthdays 

President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 383-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Vice President 

Bill O’Connor 

(916) 483-7557 

williamo@winfirst.com 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Frank Davidson 

(916) 362-6192 

Frankdavidson@prodigy.net 

10207 Rinda Drive 

Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 

Sergeant At Arms 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

Board of Directors: 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Paul Schmalz  

(916) 966-2203 

sunkuda@cwnet.com 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Past President 

Sam Gault 

(916) 253-3748 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2012 

711 Club Officers 

President’s Message Continued: 

 

The 19th annual Sacramento Law Enforcement Memorial “Fallen Officer” 

Motorcycle Run will be starting with the pre-registration party on Friday, July 

27th and the Motorcycle Run main event on Saturday, July 28th.  For further 

information or to register, log on to: www.memorialrun.org. A flyer will also be 

present at the June meeting for your review.  

 

Please RSVP with Frank for the June Meeting by Friday June 8st.  It is very im-

portant we be able to provide seating and a meal for those who plan to attend and 

just as important that we not have to pay for meals of members who fail to show. 

This will be a very informative meeting before the July/August break, so please 

plan to attend and RSVP as soon as possible.   

Judy 

 

20.  Floyd Smiley 

 

21. John Garcia 

 

23.  Jan Hoganson 

 

24. George Clower 

 

26.  Kathleen Shannon 

 

27. Manuel Gergiannakis 

 

28. Bettie Matranga 

 

30. Dianne Round, 

 Neal Winship   

http://www.memorialrun.org
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Meeting minutes and treasurers report waived because of the yearly  

off site meeting at the SSD Range. 



Our Next Meeting  -  June 13th 
 

Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge  
11440 Elks Circle, Rancho Cordova  

11 AM Social hour  

12 noon Meeting and Lunch  

Followed by the raffle  

RSVP  
Frank Davidson by  

Friday, June 8th 

(916) 362-6192  

frankdavidson@prodigy.net  
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Meeting Notices 
Per President Judy - Meeting notices will be reduced to ONLY ONE MONTHLY NOTICE . 

 

Reminders will no longer be sent more than once a month for upcoming meetings.  Our meetings are always 

on the second Wednesday of the month, everyone should know this by now. 

So let’s help reduce the workload by  making an “RSVP” on the one notice. 

 

*************************************************************************************** 

Medical Subsidy Updates 

 

Mike DeBord, of the County Retirement Board,  will do a follow up with the 711Club after our summer break 

to update us on any changes with the “Medical Subsidy” issue. 

 

*************************************************************************************** 

Garage Sale Donation Receipts 

 

Sherry Matranga will bring the tax donation receipts to the June meeting for those who didn’t receive one or 

you can call her at her home.   

 

*************************************************************************************** 

June 13th Meeting 

 

This is a very important Meeting with speaker Mike DeBord from the Retirement Board, discussing the 

Health Insurance Law Suit.  

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 


